
REFERENCE 
NUMBER ORGANISATION COMMENTS Officer Response 
ST41-Delivering   Quality,  Accessible Open Space   

1190067 Resident 
This proposal will reduce access for allotment holders.Policy 21 is at odds with ST41; Site HS7 is a quality 
space used well and productively within walking distance of residents. 

Due to further research and consultation responses, the 
Leafield Allotment site has been removed from the draft 
Bassetlaw Local Plan and is not included anymore. 

1193104 Resident Designating Sandhills as a Local Green space will contribute to this 
Thank you for your response. Sandhills has been removed as 
an allocation site from the Draft Bassetlaw Local Plan. 

REF187 
Councillor, Bassetlaw 
District Council The representation chose to support and is in favour of delivering quality open space. 

Thank you for filling out the yes and no questions on the 
feedback form. 

1197036 Woodland Trust 

We support the use of access standards to determine need for additional greenspace of various kinds. We 
would like you to consider using the Woodland Trust's Access to Woodland Standard: this aspires that 
everyone should have a small wood of two hectares within 500m of their home and a larger wood of at 
least 20ha within 4km. 

Our standards have been set up based on quantitative data 
collected by Officers. You can view all surveyed sites in the 
Bassetlaw Open Space Assessment 2020. Unfortunately, 
available community woodland sites have not been assessed 
separately in this report. They have been included in the 
Semi/Natural classification. As many strategic sites are 
requiring a provision of community woodland, this could be 
something that is changed in the update report to 2020 
assessment. Please see policy amended as requested. ST35 
also makes reference to green infrastructure provision and 
expected standards.   

REF300 Natural England 

Access to open green space is supported by Natural England. We refer to our own Accessible 
Natural Greenspace Standards which may be of interest. 
http://publications.naturalengland.org.uk/publication/65021 

Support noted and welcome, thank you for your comments. 
Please refer to the Bassetlaw Open Space Assessment 2020 
for our assessment methodology which is in line with Natural 
England guidelines.  

REF486 
Councillor, Bassetlaw 
District Council 

Tennis in Bassetlaw 
I was surprised to see a specific reference in this high-level strategic plan to North Wheatley’s tennis club 
and its need to expand. I wish the club well – as an ex member, but, it seems odd to mention them, as, with 
the exception of the Welbeck Club, there is an absence of the same in Worksop, Harworth and the 
surrounding areas. 

Thank you for your comments please see amended changes. 
As part of the Draft Bassetlaw Local Plan evidence base, 
currently a Built Facilities Study is taking place to assess exact  
provision of sport facilities and usage within the District. The 
findings of the study will inform any future policy decisions 
and requirements for expansion of facilities/provision.  

 


